

Office of the Director General

Mr Paul Henry General Manager Inverell Shire Council PO Box 138 INVERELL NSW 2360

12/01265

Dear Mr Henry

I refer to Council's request seeking the approval of the Inverell Shire Strategic Land Use Plan, and the amended final Strategy provided to the Department on 12 March 2012.

Following consideration of this Strategy, I am pleased to endorse the Inverell Shire Strategic Land Use Plan 2011-2031. The preparation of the upcoming comprehensive LEP should be in accordance with the outcomes of this Strategy and with relevant State Environmental Planning Policies, section 117 Directions, planning circulars and practice notes.

Should you have any further enquiries about this matter, I have arranged for Ms Gina Davis – Senior Planner to assist you. Ms Davis may be contacted at the Department's Tamworth Office on telephone number (02) 6701 9987.

Yours sincerely

Sam Haddad
Director General
28 3 2012